
 
STATE OF WASHINGTON 

DEPARTMENT OF ECOLOGY 
Southwest Region Office 

PO Box 47775, Olympia, WA 98504-7775 • 360-407-6300 

March 4, 2024 

Todd Pelman 
Project Macoma 
950 Commercial Street 
San Carlos CA  94070-4017 

Re: New National Pollutant Discharge Elimination System (NPDES) Application, Permit No. 
WA0991051 

Dear Todd Pelman: 

Thank you for submitting an application for a new NPDES Permit. The Department of Ecology 
(Ecology) acknowledges receiving the application on February 22 and 23, 2024, and an initial review 
shows that your application is substantially complete. Aziz Mahar has been assigned to review and 
approve your application. 

Before Ecology can begin the final review and approval of the application, we need to collect a 
permit application fee. Enclosed is an application fee invoice. If you have questions about fees, 
please visit our permit fee website at: https://ecology.wa.gov/Water-Shorelines/Water-
quality/Water-quality-permits/Fees. If you have fee-related questions, please contact our Fee Unit 
at wqfeeunit@ecy.wa.gov or by phone at (800) 633-6193. 

Once Ecology receives the application fee, we will complete the application review. 

If you have any questions about our review of the application or the permitting process, please 
contact Aziz Mahar at amah461@ecy.wa.gov or by phone at (564) 233-9562. 

Sincerely,  

Gayle Garbush 
Permit Administrator 
Southwest Region Office  
Water Quality Program 

GG(0991051) 
Enclosure 

cc: Ecology Water Quality Fee Unit 
 Ecology Fiscal Office 
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